Galesville Area Chamber of Commerce

Board of Directors Meeting

March 11, 2015

Directors present:  Sue Hummel (proxy for Ann Seago), Sharon Spahr, Chris Petersen, Sarah Livermore, Larry Hoppe, Kim Gorka and Jim Riley.
Directors absent: Brian Furlano, Becky Johnson, Renee Brenengen, Troy White, Diane McMahon, Lindsay Spitzer and Tammy Paulus.
Members Present:  John Graf (Graf Media), Chuck Gauger (Trempealeau County Times), Melanie Pederson (Laser Products of America LLC) and Amy Brenengen and Paula Gold (Off ‘n Funning).
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order at 7:34 am by President Jim Riley. A change was made to the agenda as Brent Hanifl of the La Crosse Area Convention & Visitors Bureau will have to reschedule his presentation due to illness.

Secretary’s Report:  

Larry H. made a motion to accept the February minutes as presented. This was seconded by Kim G. and the motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  

The reports for February were distributed and Sharon S. made a motion to accept them. The motion was seconded by Kim G. and the motion was passed. The following bills were presented:
-$48.00 to Postmaster for annual PO Box rental
-$200.00 to G-E-T Post Prom Committee
-$36.41 to US Cellular for Chamber cell phone
-$82.50 to News Publishing for 2 Showcase ads in the Times/Shopper
-$47.48 to Graf Media for Showcase posters
-$910.00 to Graf Media for Showcase advertising
-$80.00 to Sharon Spahr for answering service for 2 months
Kim G. made a motion to approve these invoices for payment. The motion was seconded by Chris P. and it was passed.
Committee Reports: 
Organization & Membership: 
Sarah L. distributed a written report prepared by Renee B. showing we have now received 80 chamber memberships as of March 10th. There are 60 businesses (42 have paid for a web link),     16 non-profit organizations (5 have paid for a web link) and 5 individuals . The deadline for business and non-profit members to be included in the 2015 printed Directory has been extended to the end of March.
Promotion & Tourism: 
1.    John G. updated us on the upcoming G-E-T Showcase. There are 54 exhibitors with booths reserved and more are expected. We have space for up to 88 booths (56 in the North gym and 32 in the South gym). We will have spillover tables available, because we always seem to get last minute registrants. The G-E-T Showcase special edition was mailed this week to over 4,000 addresses.
D.A.R.E. will provide food for sale in the concession stand. Taping of the gym will be from 1-3 pm on Saturday. Set up times are 3-5 pm Saturday and 8-10 am on Sunday. Teardown begins at 4 pm Sunday. It has been suggested that we conduct a survey following Showcase for feedback.

2.    Sarah L. reported there were 6,670 hits to our Chamber website in February. The specific number of hits to the Showcase page was requested by John G. (57 in Jan./29 in Feb. as of Feb 11th / and we received another 129 between Feb12th -28th ). During February and March there were 134  hits specifically to the Showcase registration form on the website.
Agri-Business:  

No report, but there is growing concern about who will be willing to take over for Diane McMahon.

Economic Revitalization & Development:  

No report.

Historic Preservation, Beautification & Design:

Sue H. reported that G.E.P.S. had their annual meeting on March 10th. The foundation at A.A. Arnold House is being worked on thanks in part to a recent grant. There is a tour of Galesville scheduled for Saturday June 27th. A trolley has been rented and there will be an ice cream social with strawberries.
Old Business: 
1. Spring Fling update: The number of area businesses participating in the weekend open house on April 24-26 remains at thirteen. Flyers will be available at the Chamber booth during Showcase.
New Business:

Amy Brenengen and Paula Gold shared the opportunity for the Chamber to do some cross market advertising with Off ‘n Funning during some of their upcoming 2015 events. In 2014,  we sponsored two Galesville events (Apple Affair Bike Tour and The Frigid Hawaiian 5K) at the Gold Level. We also sponsored their Jingle Rock 5K in December 2013. In the past, the Board has indicated their interest in expanding this partnership to host/sponsor even more events. Sue H. made a motion to participate again at the Gold Level for 2 events. This motion died for lack of a second. Due to time constraints, the sponsorship for the Trempealeau County Ag Society (typically $100) was also postponed until our April meeting.

A motion to adjourn was introduced by Sue H. and seconded by Sarah L. The meeting was adjourned at 8:42 am

Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 13, 2015 at 7:30 am at the Library Community Room. 
Submitted by
Sarah Livermore, Secretary
